
THE BLACK BOX TREASURES (#38) 
There is an interesting term called the “black box theory”.  It speaks about an 

object which can be analyzed  in terms of its input and output, but there is 
no knowledge of its internal workings. Many of us probably don’t know 
that in our Archives here in Rome we have more than 200 black boxes. 

Some of those treasures have seen the light of day in many 
publications, but there are still others waiting to been seen… 

(Christmas at the General House #38) 

As we  approach Christmas and a New Year,  I would like to share 
with you some of the work written by Father General Jan 

Kasprzycki. In the letter dated January 4, 1918 written from Rome 
to his friend Fr. Gordon, C.R., he tells of a really nice tradition 

apparently part of the General House for years. All the 
fathers and brothers gathered on New Year’s eve not just 

to sing Christmas carols and exchange wishes but also 
to…  

 

(Jan Kasprzycki, C.R., Letter to Francis Gordon, dated January 4, 
1918, ACRR 69148) 

Dearest Father, 

 As in previous years, so at this time we all gathered, Fathers 
and Brothers, on the eve of the New Year at the crib in the former 
noviciate to sing a few Christmas carols, exchange wishes for the 
New Year and to draw the name of a patron saint  for the whole year, 
who would be our guide in our actions, words and thoughts. I drew 
San Mauro Abate, who will be my guardian, and his motto is as 
follows: L'allegria non ha mai guastato la santità, ed and Santi sono i 
più contenti di tutti (Joy has never damaged sanctity, and Saints are 
the happiest of all, Blessed Joseph Cottolengo). For you dear Father 
the name of St. John the Baptist was drawn… 

(The photo of the roof of the General House covered with snow 
taken on January 2, 1924)
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